
 
 

Minutes of the Friends of Atascadero Lake October 19, 2021, Board Meeting 

 

Attending: Mark Hontz, Kathy Hontz, Olan Kaigel, Dena Kaigel, Nancy Hair. Absent: Bob 

Edmonds, Michelle Harms, Don Lynge, Dick Pierce, Wendy Pierce, Paul Murphy. Guests: 

Michael Hubert, Lisa Fraser, Josh Bustamonte. 

 

• Approval of the August 19, 2021, Board Meeting Minutes 

• LakeFest 2022: Lisa Fraser and Josh Bustamonte from The Link Family Resource Center 

came to our meeting to introduce themselves. In 2022 we will be partnering with “The 

Link” for LakeFest. In the past “The Link” held Children’s Day in The Park yearly at 

Atascadero Lake Park. We are looking forward to the collaboration between the two 

non-profits to put on a nice family focus event. This will introduce all the wonderful 

resources San Luis Obispo County has to help families while also promoting Atascadero 

Lake. 

• Treasurer’s Report, Olan Kaigel: Beginning balance of $27,322.40, deposits $2,190.00, 

withdrawals $896.56 leaving an ending balance of $28,615.84. We also talked about 

doing something special for our donors. 

• Amendment of the By-Laws, Mark Hontz: Nancy Hair called numerous lawyers regarding 

helping us ad an indemnity clause. Two responded favorably with quoting a price of 

around $1000. Because we did not have a quorum it was not voted on, although 

attending board members felt it was a good idea to have a lawyer look over and adjust 

the by-laws. 

• Lake Perimeter Clean Up, Nancy Hair: We are all set for Saturday the 23rd. The city will 

have dumpsters, tools and a city employee to help. 

• Up-coming Events, Nancy Hair: Atascadero Fall Festival will go from Nov 19-21. Mark 

and Kathy, Paul, Bob and Michael will be volunteering on Nov 20th from 11-3. The 

Tamale Festival is Jan 15th 11-7. Again, we will be responsible for selling the drink 

tickets.  

• Round Table: Kathy Hontz will investigate the “Adopt a Highway” program. We all 

agreed having our organization name out there is a good idea. Our two lake path signs 

on the history of Atascadero Lake have been installed and we had our “Ribbon Cutting” 

with the City Council on Friday October 16th. 

 

 



 


